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For your Diary 

    

      Friday 14th   February -   CHATS (Classroom Help And Teacher Support) 9.00 am Library today 
Mon 17th   February -   Year 5 & 6 beach swimming this week 

 Wed 19th   February -   School Council meeting 7.30 pm Staffroom 
 Mon 24th   February -   Year 4-6 House Swimming Carnival at Bayside Aquatics  
 Tues 25th   February -   School Photo day  
 Wed 26th   February -   Special Lunch Day ï Hot Diggety Dog or Sushi  
 Friday 28th   February    -   Picnic 
 Thurs   5th   March  -   Italian Day ï whole school activity  
 Mon   9th   March -   LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 Friday 13th   March -   Ride to school day 
 Wed 18th   March -   School Council AGM and meeting ï 7.00 pm Staffroom 
 Friday 20th   March -   Bullying No Way Day 

Wed 25th - Fri 27 Mar -   Grade 4 Camp to Lady Northcote, Rowsley 
 Friday 27th   Mar -   2.30 pm dismissal for end of Term 1 
 Tues 14th  Apr -   Term 2 begins at 9.00 am 
 Mon 20th ï Fri 25 Apr -   Grade 6 Camp to Billabong Ranch  
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

 

Our School Vision 
 

ñCheltenham East students are empowered learners 
who are flexible thinkers with the skills and knowledge 
to respond critically and creatively to their world.ò 
 

School Council Elections 
 

All government schools in Victoria have a School 
Council. School Councils are legally formed bodies 
that help to set the key directions of the school within 
centrally provided guidelines. Parents on School 
Council provide important viewpoints and have 
valuable skills that can help shape the direction of the 
school.  
 
Nominations are now being called for the parent and 
DE&T employee member categories of School 
Council. If you decide to stand for election, you can 

nominate yourself or have someone nominate you. 
Forms are available from the Front Office. Once 
completed, these need to be returned to the Office by 
4:00 pm on Friday, March 1st. We have three elected 
parent category members up for re-election, as well 
as one elected DE&T employee category member. If 
there are more nominations received than there are 
vacancies on Council, a ballot will be conducted in the 
two weeks after the call of nominations has closed. 
Being a member of School Council can be very 
rewarding. We currently meet on the third Wednesday 
of the month at 7:30 pm. You donôt need any previous 
experience.  
 

Curriculum Information Evening 
 

The Curriculum Information evening was well 
attended by interested parents in the school library on 
Wednesday evening. Our teaching staff presented an 
overview of each of the following areas to inform 
parents about what their children are learning at 
school: 

 

SCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION FOR STUDENT ABSENCES: 
Sentral parent portal:  http://sentral.cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/portal 

Flexibuzz App, Answering machine - 9584 7240;  email cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Please contact us each day your child is absent giving childõs name, grade, reason & date of absence  
 

 
 

CHATS 

MEETING 

FRI 14TH  

9.00 AM 

LIBRARY 

http://www.cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/
mailto:cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://sentral.cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/portal
mailto:cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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¶ English  

¶ Maths and Information Technology  

¶ Wellbeing & Humanities  

This was a great opportunity for parents to find out 
about curriculum being taught in the school and ask 
questions about what their children are learning. 
Thank you to our wonderful staff who spent a lot of 
time preparing and working on the presentations for 
parents. 
 
School Picnic 
 

Our annual School Picnic will be 
held on Friday 28th February 
starting at 5.00pm and finishing 
at 8pm on the school oval.  I, 
along with many staff members 
look forward to spending some ódowntimeô with you 
and your family at our annual School Picnic. Details 
for this are in this newsletter. Please make yourself 
known to me and say a óhelloô. It is a great chance to 
meet many other people in our enthusiastic 
community. BYO Food, drink, picnic rug and chairs. 

 
No Dogs in School Yard 
 

There is a school policy that we do not have dogs in 
the school yard during school times. Please tie them 
to the fence while you collect your children. There are 
some children who are terrified of dogs and feel 
extreme anxiety when coming in contact with them. 
There is also a chance a dog will bite a child which we 
want to avoid. Thank you for your co-operation. 

 
Child Safe Standards 
 

Ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all children and 
young people is our highest priority. We know that 
schools are safe places for children and that 
principals and teachers work hard to protect all 
students from abuse and neglect. The Child Safe 
Standards (Standards) are the result of 
recommendations from the final report of the Victorian 
Parliamentôs Betrayal of Trust inquiry. All schools 
have been mandated to self-assess against the 
Ministerial order 870, which is all about child safe 
standards. Our school has completed the process 
which entails having: 
 

¶ A policy with a commitment to child safety. 

¶ A code of conduct document that establishes 
clear expectations for appropriate behaviour with 
children. 

¶ Processes for responding to and reporting 
suspected child abuse. 

¶ Strategies to deal with and remove risks of child 
abuse. 

¶ Strategies to promote the participation and 
empowerment of children. 

These are all standards to ensure that the children are 
protected from abuse and neglect. 
 

Reporting Child Abuse  

When to make a report: 
 

Child protection receive reports about children when 
there are concerns the child is in need of protection. 
A child in need of protection is a child who has 
suffered or is likely to suffer significant harm as a 
result of abuse or neglect, and their parent has not 
protected or is unlikely to protect the child from harm 
of that type. 
   
To make a report to child protection a person needs 
to have formed a reasonable belief that a child has 
suffered or is likely to suffer significant harm as a 
result of abuse or neglect, and that their parent has 
not protected or is unlikely to protect the child from 

harm of that type. A reasonable belief does not 

require proof. 

 
Information provided to child protection when a report 
is made needs to be sufficiently detailed for child 
protection to identify the child at risk of harm.  

Where concerns relate to an alleged perpetrator of 
abuse, who may pose a risk more generally to all 
children, the concerns should be reported to Police. 

For immediate help 
 

¶ To report concerns that are life threatening, ring 
Victoria Police: 000 

¶ To report concerns about the immediate safety of 
a child after hours, call the After Hours Child 
Protection Emergency Service: 13 12 78. 

 

Contact Child Protection: 
 

In Victoria, reports to child protection must be made 
to a protective intervener, or other appropriately 
delegated officer. Reports cannot be made via the 
departmentôs website or email, as staff who monitor 
the departmentôs website are not delegated officers. 
Almost all reports are made to child protection by 
phone.  
 

To make a report, you should contact the child 
protection intake service covering the local 
government area (LGA) where the child normally 
resides.  

The telephone number to make a report during 
business hours (8.45am -5.00pm), Monday to Friday: 

1300 655 795 ï Southern Department of Human 
Services Child Protection. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http://nothingbutmonkeybusiness.blogspot.com/2013/06/lets-go-on-picnic-june-24-28.html&psig=AOvVaw09vsVIpigkG3eAVj3S1nyz&ust=1519364079538100
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Beach Swimming 
 

Beach swimming will start for the Years 5 and 6 
children next week where they will learn all about 
safety and survival around the water. This program 
will get them thinking about water conditions; what is 
safe behaviour around open water and how they can 
help others in trouble. 
 

Cut down on Litter   
 

We actively encourage our 
students to avoid bringing packets 
and plastic wrappers to school. It 
cuts down on litter and is much 
better for the environment. A 
named container is perfect.  
 

Stranger Danger 
 

As we have just started a new school year it is 
important to ensure our children are safe at all times. 
Please talk to your children about safe travelling to 
and from school and moving around the 
neighbourhood particularly in regards to strangers. 
Get them to walk, scoot, ride or play with other 
children if possible and ensure that under no 
circumstances are they to approach or talk to people 
they donôt know. It is a simple message but an 
important one parents and schools can educate our 
children about. 
 

Minor Works 
 

There will be some minor works carried out in the 
Year 1/2 classroom area where part of the doorways 
will be filled in to minimise noise in this area. This will 
happen next week at some stage. 
 
A new company will finish off the oval works with more 
mulch and a new pathway down to the oval. The 
fencing will also be removed. 
 

 

Thought for the Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WAYNE BACH 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 
 

 

CHATS ï Classroom Help And 

Teacher Support  

 

Friday Feb 14 from 9ï10 am 
 

Come along to the Library at 9.00 

am today Friday to hear about ways 

you can help in the classroom.  You 

can be a óGrade Repô; you can listen 

to the children read and more.  All 

welcome 

 
(all volunteers require a current  

Working With Children Check ï refer 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/ ) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ITALIAN DAY 
 

Keep a look out for the flyer early next 

week about our upcoming Italian Day on 

Thursday March 5.  There is a tear-off slip 

to complete and return as soon as you can. 

 

Signora Mondy is planning a great day for 

all of us. 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
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CEPS KI DS ARE FRI ENDLY KI DS 
Awards for displaying Courtesy  

 

 
 

MATHLETICS 
What a great start to the year with the grade 5s taking the Mathletics trophy and congratulations to 

Saffronrose for earning her Gold Certificate, what a great effort!  A reminder to anyone having issues 

logging into Mathletics to check with your teacher to check that your login details are correct.  Keep up 

the great work everyone.ò 
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CEPS KIDS ARE FRIENDLY KIDS  

 
This term we are working on COURTESY and next week we are looking at  

 

Playing together  
 

Playing together does not just mean playing happily with our friends, although that is important. Playing 
together means sharing our space and our games sensibly so everyone can enjoy their playtime. It 
means thinking about other people and their games and making sure we are playing sensibly so 
everyone can enjoy themselves.  In past years it has been amazing to see two football matches and a 
soccer game playing together practically in the same space on the oval. This shows real co-operation, 
(and imagination!). 
 
 
Some Doôs and Donôts 
 
× Do play in sensible places. For example, ball games should be played on the oval. 
× Do look to see if other children are involved in a game or an area before you set up your game. 
× Do play safe games, particularly in small spaces. 

 
× Donôt run through other childrenôs games. 
× Donôt interfere with other childrenôs games. 
× Donôt take over other childrenôs areas. 
× Donôt play in areas where your ball is likely to end up over the fence or on the roof. 
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SCHOOL PHOTO DAY IS ON  
TUESDAY 25TH FEBRUARY 

 
Please order online or complete details and return to school  

(spare envelopes at the office) 
Sibling photo envelopes at the office (if you order sibling photos online, 

please still return the sibling envelope to school).  
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